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Board of Trustees 
c/o Carolyn Mitchell, Honors & Awards Coordinator 
American Society of Landscape Architects 
636 Eye St., NW 
Washington, DC  20001 
 
 
Dear Trustees: 
 
It is with pleasure that I write you this letter supporting the nomination of Sally Boasberg for the 
American Society of Landscape Architects' LaGasse Medal.  I have known and worked closely with 
Sally for seven years, and as the Executive Director for Casey Trees, I can tell you with confidence 
that Sally’s work in protecting and expanding the tree canopy of the District of Columbia has been, 
and continues to be, a truly Herculean effort.  
 
For over a decade Sally has successfully worked the board rooms and offices of the District’s 
decision makers to raise overall awareness of the importance of trees and greenspaces to the 
District.  Her efforts helped secure passage of the District’s first law protecting mature canopy trees 
from needless destruction on both public and private property, increased the District’s tree planting 
and maintenance budget from $500,000 to $8 million dollars per year, and increased the Urban 
Forestry Administration’s professional staffing level from 4 to 15 certified arborists.  These are 
some of the highlights, but there are many more – too many to note in this short letter. 
 
I can think of no other individual more deserving of this award, not only for the great things Sally 
has done, but perhaps most importantly because she has encouraged others such as myself to follow 
in her footsteps.  Sally is a leader in every sense of the word; her initiative and perseverance in the 
face of overwhelming odds lives on in her accomplishments and in the work of others active in the 
“green movement” in the District of Columbia. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Mark Buscaino 
Executive Director 
 








